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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Senator Phil Berger, President Pro-Tempore of the Senate 
Representative Tim Moore, Speaker of the House of Representatives 
Senator Louis Pate  
Representative Josh Dobson  
Representative Donny Lambeth 

FROM: Charles Perusse   
State Budget Director 

 
DATE: September 5, 2018 

 
Session Law 2017-41, Section 2.1.(e)(1), required the Office of State Budget and Management, 
in consultation with the Department of Health and Human Services, to issue a request for 
proposal to secure a contract with a third-party organization to develop a social services and 
child welfare reform plan. On March 1, 2018, that contract was awarded to the Center for the 
Support of Families (CSF), a division of SLI Global Solutions, LLC. 

 
CSF has completed Phase 1 of the contract and has issued preliminary plans in accordance with 
the requirements of the legislation and the contract. I am pleased to submit these plans to the 
Committee and to offer the services of CSF to meet with the Committee, at its pleasure, to 
discuss these plans and to answer questions from Committee members. 

 
cc: Members, Joint Legislative Committee on Health and Human Services  
 Mandy Cohen, MD, MPH, Secretary, Department of Health and Human Services 

Senator Tamara Barringer 
Representative Sarah Stevens 
Deborah Landry, FRD 
Theresa Matula, FRD 
Lisa Wilkes, FRD 
 

 

Attachments 
 
 

Mailing address: 
20320 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-0320 
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